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By Candice Hitt
At the March Woodmoor Water and Sani-
tation District (WWSD) board meeting, 
concerned residents discussed the avail-
ability of service charge (ASC) im-
posed on residents owning vacant 
lots in Woodmoor. Historically the 
district has charged an annual ASC 
fee of $25. However, if residents 
own a vacant lot adjacent to their 
existing property and submit an ad-
ministrative lot line vacation form 
to the district, the fees on that lot 
can be withheld until the property 
is sold. So, residents can choose not 
to pay the fee each year, but if the 
property is sold all outstanding an-
nual fees are due to the district. 

The board unanimously ap-
proved retaining the ASC fee of $25 
per year for contiguous lots.

Director Jim Wyss was excused 
from the meeting.

Public discussion
Woodmoor resident Maria Co-
losimo requested a reduction in the 
monthly Renewable Water Invest-
ment Fee (RWIF) for low-income 

residents. President Barrie Town said, 
“We cannot make an exception for one 
single resident, what is for one citizen is 
for all.” The board considered all possible 

The full changes in the uniform 
manual are available at the district ad-
ministrative offices at 166 Second St. in 
Monument.

Pocock advised the board members 
that at the April meeting a district audit 
presentation will be heard.

Real estate executive Rick Cheever 

asked that he be considered for appoint-
ment to an upcoming vacancy. The board 
advised him that he would be considered 
provided that he files the appropriate pa-
perwork.

The meeting was closed for an execu-
tive session to determine board positions 
relative to matters that may be subject to 

negotiations, developing strategy for ne-
gotiations, and instructing negotiators. 

**********
The next meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. 
on Wednesday, April 25, in the Adminis-
tration Center at 166 Second St. in Monu-

ment. For further information regarding 
this meeting, contact Jennifer Martin at 
719-484-0911.

Bernard Minetti can be contacted at 
bernardminetti@ocn.me.
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